

Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School

Issue 38: 14th July 2023 Phone: 01752 845463

Headteacher: Mrs Tracey Fletcher

Safeguarding Team: Tracey Fletcher (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Vicky Oakes (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

# 'Serve one another in love.'

Galatians 5.13

This week's value: **Service** 

Dear parents and carers,

Our value this week has been service. In Collective Worship we looked at how service can be shown in the way that we treat people. We thought about WWJD? – What would Jesus do? in any situation. The children shared some great ideas around how we should treat people the way that we want to be treated. Thank you to Bella, Poppy and Lexi for helping me by acting out the story.

In school this week, the children received their SATs results. We are very proud of their achievements. Thank you to parents for supporting the school and the teachers for working so hard to prepare the children. And of course, the children for their hard work.

The children in Year 4 had their 'dress-up' day to finish their study of The Romans. They made quite a scary army marching round the playground surrounded by the amazing shields they had made.

Finally for this week, you will receive a link to access your child's video report via class dojo. We have set up the messages to be sent out at the same time. Please be patient if your child's report takes a few minutes to come through. If there are any issues, in the first instance, contact your child's class teacher. If the issue cannot be resolved, please email Mrs Dunbar.

Next week we say farewell to our fabulous Year 6 children. On Wednesday there will be a special service at St. Stephen's Church for the whole school and the parents of Year 6. Afterwards, we will have a BBQ (weather permitting) for the children in Year 6 and their parents. Also on Thursday Year 6 parents are invited to a special assembly in school. We look forward to seeing you there.

Have a lovely weekend. **Mrs Tracey Fletcher** Headteacher

### Dates for your diary

#### Wednesday 19th July

Leavers' Service – 1.45pm, Year 6 parents and grandparents welcome

Leavers' BBQ – 4pm, Year 6 parents welcome

#### Thursday 20th July

Leavers' Assembly 9.30am Year 6 parents invited

Tea and Talk – 2.45-3.15pm

#### Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July

Last day of term No after school club, all children finish at 3.15pm

#### Monday 4th September **INSET Day**

#### Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> September

Children back to school

If you have any school sports kit at home - borrowed PE kit, Football kit, purple polo shirts etc, please return on Monday next week. All lost property will be out on tables in the carpark next week (weather permitting). Any items remaining unclaimed on Thursday will be donated to charity.



















#### Achievement Awards

Isabel in Reception Class deserves the achievement award this week for always being a superstar. She is so helpful, kind and a wonderful member of Reception class. Keep it up Isabel.

This week's achiever award goes to Rosina in Year 1, who has continued to work hard and give everything her best effort as well as being a kind and caring classmate. Well done Rosina!

Henry in Year 2 did some super careful clay work this week and has created an amazing clay hut which is also painted very carefully.

Eron in Year 3 for his efforts over the week to learn and pass his division number facts.

Vinnie in Year 4 has worked hard on making his shield this week and it looks amazing - well done.

Tate in Year 5 has worked hard with his decimals this week and shown a good understanding of adding and subtracting with decimals. Great work Tate.

The Head's Award this week goes to Bryah. She has been a valued and mature member of our class. She sets herself high expectations and always has a smile on her face. She is ready for any challenge because she perseveres and is a resilient learner. We will miss you Bryah!

#### Value Awards

Aubree in Reception Class deserves the award this week for service. She always offers her support when needed and loves to be helpful! She is kind and considerate to all and will put others first. Well done Aubree.

This week's value award for service goes to Harper in Year 1 who often volunteers to help others and is kind and considerate. She is an amazing Year 1 role model. Well done Harper.

Aiden in Year 2 shows amazing service to all of his classmates every day. He is kind and caring and has been super amazing with his peers.

Eliza in Year 3 is a very kind, caring and helpful young girl, every day she helps with Guinea pigs in the mornings.

This week, Seth in Year 4 showed a real sense of service by carrying out something really fairly. Well done Seth.

Lewis A in Year 5 happily offers to help set up the classroom for his friends. He puts out resources, books and helps Mrs Southcott to make the start of the day easier for everyone. Thank you.

The Value Award for Service this week has to go to the whole class. They have been amazing role models for our school and have represented Bishop Cornish well during their time here. They are an amazing team and we will miss them.

## Sports Report

Well done to the girls football team who capped off a truly phenomenal season by beating a very powerful Thornbury side 6-1 on Tuesday. In total the girls played 32 games, winning 28, drawing 2 with their only two losses being narrow 1-0 defeats at the SW England Finals. Well done to all the squad. Many thanks also to all the amazing parents for all their support.

SE Cornwall Intermediate Schools Cup Final

Last night our team played Burraton in the Cup Final. Fielding our potential A Team for next year, they played some magnificent football to win 3-0 and take the trophy. Well done team on a super display.

#### This week in school we have...

Year 6 have been preparing for their Leavers Assembly. Our classroom has been filled with the spirit of their joyful singing. They've also been creating visuals for their group presentations, but I'm not giving any more details. We can't wait to see you all next week.

Year 4 have had a Roman themed week. They have researched, then designed and made their own Roman Shields which are absolutely amazing. On Thursday, we celebrated all things Roman with our dress up day - the children looked amazing. We then marched around the playground as a Roman army in the 'Tortoise' formation - definitely a team working hard together here. In the afternoon, Roman games were enjoyed by all.

This week Reception Class have spoken lots about their excitement and any worries as they prepare for year 1. We've had lots of time with Jigsaw Jeanie talking about this and sharing our hopes and dreams together.

This week Year 3 have been learning about light travelling in straight lines and exploring the reflective properties of different materials. We also have been looking at measuring and using the terms perpendicular and parallel in Maths.

This weeks Year 1 have been practising their athletics skills with Mr Brown, learnt about the prophets in RE, explored sea and pirate music and talked about life changes in PSHE.

Year 5 had an amazing morning on Wednesday trying food from South America and creating fruit kebabs with their favourite fruits. In maths, the children have been creating decimal sequences, and creating and solving word problems with decimals. In English, the children have been exploring speech and using inverted commas. In PSHE, we have been 'looking forward' and discussing moving into Year 6. In music, we have practised playing the ukulele ready for us to perform to Reception Class next week.

This week year 2 have completed their final piece of writing and worked on their editing skills. They have loved editing like Year 3 children. In maths they showed their super position and direction skills and have loved some fun maths challenges. We recapped our learning about Rosa Parks and the children used what we learnt about justice in assembly last week to help them answer. We also really enjoyed making our African huts and learning more about Muslim weddings. We even had a go at making mendhi patterns on

# Photo Gallery

# Year 6









Reception









Year 1



Year 5

















Year 4









